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Statement of Archbishop Robert ). Carlson Regarding Proposed City of St. Louis
Ordinance Relating to Abortion

ST. LOUIS — Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson, Archbishop of St. Louis, issued the following statement in regards to
a proposed ordinance in the City of St. Louis:

The Board of Aldermen of the City of St. Louis is considering an ordinance (Board Bill 203) that attacks the
most deeply held moral and religious convictions of the people of this great city. This proposed ordinance
seeks to make St. Louis a sanctuary city for abortion, an act that kills innocent unborn children. This is not
what our city should stand for; rather, St. Louis should be a sanctuary for life and compassion, especially
compassion for mothers and their developing children.

Board Bill 203 is vague and ambiguous but could have terrible consequences for religious institutions. For
example, a Catholic school or Catholic Charities agency could be fined by the City of St. Louis for not
employing persons who publicly promote practices such as abortion. In addition, our Catholic institutions
could be fined for not including coverage for abortion in their insurance plans.

Board Bill 203 could also allow the City of St. Louis to fine landlords and others who do not want to rent to or
be associated with the abortion industry. This proposed ordinance, therefore, would force the people of St.
Louis to be complicit in the profound evil of abortion. This would be a flagrant violation of religious liberty and
individual rights of conscience.

| urge the citizens of St. Louis to oppose Board Bill 203. Protection and care for human life at all stages of
development from conception until natural death is a fundamental moral value shared by Catholics as well as
many other people of faith. City ordinances should respect all people, including women facing unplanned
pregnancies, unborn children, and people who desire to live their lives in accordance with their religious
convictions.

As the shepherd of the faithful Catholics of this region, let me be clear that the Archdiocese of St. Louis cannot
and will not comply with any ordinance like Board Bill 203 that attempts to force the Church and others to
become unwilling participants in the abortion business. There is no room for compromise on such a matter.
This is a matter of fundamental religious and moral beliefs.

Rather than aiding and abetting the abortion industry, the archdiocese, through its various ministries and
programs, will continue to extend both spiritual and material assistance to all those in need, especially the poor
and those women facing crisis pregnancies who feel they have no one else to turn to for help—both during
their pregnancies as well as after their child is born.

| urge the St. Louis Board of Aldermen to defeat Board Bill 203. | appeal to the humanity and the love of all
freedom-loving citizens of St. Louis to make their voices heard in defense of human life.

#CatholicSTL

@ archstl.org “ farchstl r@ @catholicstl y @archstl ° /archstimedia



mailto:gabejones@archstl.org

